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Chair Report 
Hi everyone!  
I would like to thank both areas and Hospital and Institution 
for their continued support to NCCAA. My term is up in 
March 2018 so I wanted to start talking about my experience 
as NCCAA chair and what the last four years have entailed. 
I’ll be sharing in our future Good News articles that 
experience so you may start thinking about if you would like 
to be chairperson. I’ve appreciated the communication for 
the last three years that we have had between both areas and 
hope that it will continue in the future. I’d like to update you 
all on the 2017 conferences celebrating our 70th Anniversary 
of the Northern California Council of Alcoholics 
Anonymous. As most of you know we have asked AAWS/ 
GSO and Grapevine to participate in our three conferences. 
At the Foster City Conference we started the 70th 
Anniversary with an Al-Anon speaker on Friday night at the 
5:30 time slot and a Spanish speaker on Saturday night at the 
5:30 time slot. The Spanish speaker spoke in Spanish and we 
had translation available into English. We will continue for 
the 2017 calendar to have those time slots available to both. 
In Sacramento June 9-11th, we will be having workshops 
about the Grapevine. I’ve talked with both Grapevine Area 
chairs asking them to help facilitate those workshops. 
Originally we had Ami B. coming to be our Friday night 
speaker but she had to cancel. I asked Joann L. 
(CNCA Delegate) to speak. The first workshop will 
show members how to write their stories for the 
grapevine which I asked CNIA to put together. The 
second workshop will show members how to record 7 
minute audio's of their story to have on the website 
which I asked CNCA to put together. Members will be 
able to share their stories that day with everyone in the 
room. Also Joel C. (Pacific Regional Trustee) will be 
our Sunday morning speaker in Sacramento. In Lodi 
October 13-15th we will be having AAWS/GSO present. 
Greg T. (General Service office manager AAWS) will 
be our Sunday morning speaker. Greg will be available 
putting some panels/ power points/ workshops for that 
weekend. We will keep you updated as the program is 
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put together. The week before the Foster City 
conference our website was hacked into and we had 
lost all our content. Michael has since got the sight up 
and running and is still working on it. If there is any 
glitches or content that you see missing please contact 
him so we may fix it. I will keep you posted. I hope we 
can really talk about NCCAA to our groups, Intergroup, 
Central offices and Areas about this wonderful 
conference. We updated our history pamphlet from the 
mid 90’s to current and had that available in Foster 
City thank you Peter and Diane, along with that we are 
working on a small commemorative history booklet for 
celebrating our 70th Anniversary for 2017. There will 
be pictures of our history from past conferences, 
stories from chairpersons etc… The 2018 calendar is 
filled with conferences. (San Ramon, Modesto, 
Fresno) Anyone can put a bid package together to 

host a conference in their City. We currently have 
about 50% representation from all the counties in 
Northern California. If you’re interested in being a 
County Representative please come to the conference 
or steering committee. A reminder that every group in 
Northern California can have two Group Delegates to 
represent their group’s conscience. The groups are the 
ones that help make NCCAA continue and thrive. 
We’re looking for new cities to host an NCCAA 
conference, so anyone is welcome to present a bid. 
You can go on our website at (norcalaa.org and 
download the form.  
 
Thanks 
 Shaun 
 NCCAA chairperson 
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EDITORS CORNER 
 

Hello Fellow NorCal AA’s.  
Allow me to introduce myself, my name is 
Marian P. and I am an alcoholic.  I am your 
editor of “Good News”, your source for 
information about NCCAA and committees 
in Northern California.  
Please submit an article or announcement 
for your group or region by August 15th,  
Either directly to marian.peris@gmail.com; 
or at our website site:  http://norcalaa.org.  
There you will find a pull down menu that 
allows direct submissions.  
 
 

SERVICE WITH NCCAA  
IS A TREAT! 

 
Ways to get involved:  
 Become a Delegate to NCCAA: 
 

• Make decisions affecting our future!  
• Represent your AA group  
• Volunteer to be the liaison from your   

region to NCCAA 
 
NCAA Conferences: 
 

• Volunteer at the next conference 
• Host an NCCAA conference in your  

Area or region 
 

Go to www.norcalaa.org for more info! 
 

mailto:marian.peris@gmail.com
http://norcalaa.org/
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Birthdays!!! 

        
 Veronica S. 4/1/1991  Gina W. 5/21/2011  
 Mary C. 4/1/1972  Sue E. 5/23/1992  
 Susan K. 4/1/2007  Rick S. 5/29/1995  
 Theresa A. 4/1/1991  Keith H. 5/31/1983  
 Dan G. 4/10/1989  Jack G. 6/3/1961  
 Terry D. 4/20/1980  Harry I. 6/5/1954  
 Sandy W. 4/22/2012  Marguerite F. 6/6/1973  
 Elly G. 4/30/2013  Will S. 6/6/1990  
 James H. 5/1/1988  Roger B. 6/7/1979  
 Kimberly F. 5/1/2001  Gerald G. 6/7/2007  
 Vikki R. 5/4/2002  Barbara B. 6/8/1984  
 Robert B. 5/6/1986  Laura L. 6/9/1987  
 Jeffrey N. 5/6/1988  Karen H. 6/10/2010  
 Clinton E. N. 5/7/2008  Allison O. 6/11/2005  
 Wayne B. 5/18/1979  Billy W. 6/28/1996  
 Carole H. 5/19/1985  Edward A. 6/29/1983  
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Updated NCCAA History 
Booklet Available! 

 
As part of the celebration of NCCAA’s 
70th Anniversary, the NCCAA History 
Booklet has been updated to make the 
information more current and to reflect 
more recent history of NCCAA. The 
Northern California Council of Alcoholics 
Anonymous was an early pioneer in 
finding ways for our local fellowship to 
communicate and support each other. 
Alcoholics Anonymous co-founder, Bill 
W., was himself involved in the 
development of NCCAA and encouraged 
Northern California members to work 
together in organizing NCCAA events and 
conferences. The Hospital & Institution (H 
& I) Committee was becoming more 
organized at the same time, and H & I 
organizational meetings were often held in 
conjunction with NCCAA conferences - 
this practice often still takes place today. 
Recently, there has been an increase in Al-
Anon participation and Spanish-language 
members. Efforts have been made by our 
current officers, and Steering Committee 
to encourage this participation and there 
are now liaisons to the Steering Committee 
from Al-Anon and Spanish-language 
members. The officers of NCCAA 
encourage participation and serve the 
fellowship in determining the direction of 
NCCAA’s future. Please pick up a copy of 
the updated NCCAA History Booklet at 
the next conference in Sacramento 
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Good News Subscription Form 
 

Subscription Rates 
US Subscriptions - $4.00 per year 
Outside of the US - $5.00 per year 

 
Name: ________________________________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________________ 
City: _______________________ State: ______ Zip: ___________ 
Sobriety Date: _________ email: __________________________ 
Type of Subscription:  New ☐  Renew ☐  Gift ☐ 
 
 

Mail Subscription To: 
San Mateo Central Office 

2215 S. El Camino Real, Suite 204 
San Mateo, Ca 

94403 
Email: goodnewsnccaa@gmail.com 


